BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES
November 18, 2014

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The
meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. James Ficociello and
Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be
December 2, 2014 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board approved the October 7, 2014 and October 28, 2014 minutes.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.

New Business

Olin

The most recent private well testing results are in and a residence on Hillside Way had a NDMA hit just
below the 10 ng/l guideline limit. This has been the 3rd NDMA hit that this residence has gotten.
Therefore, the Director has sent a request to Olin Corporation asking them to provide bottled drinking
water to this residence. This request comes with EPA approval. Dr. Ficociello asked about the New
England Transrail project slated for the property at Olin. This is a trash transfer station that is federally
exempt from local and state permitting. If the project gets a green light the Board would like them to come
into a meeting to talk about odors, nuisance, etc. which will not be tolerated.

105 Main Street-condemnation

The Board opened the public hearing on the condemnation for 105 Main Street. No one was present. The
dwelling has been empty for 20+ years and abandoned. Dr. Ficociello motioned to approve the
condemnation, Ms. Sabounjian seconded, voted 2-0.

Wilmington Pop Warner

Dr. Ficociello would like to have an agenda item at an upcoming meeting to talk about potentially enacting
regulations requiring Pop Warner to become a no contact sport above the shoulders and below the knees.
The Director, Shelly Newhouse and Chairman, Elizabeth Sabounjian are not in favor. Because Jane
Williams is not in attendance discussion was limited and will be tabled until upcoming meeting.

Old business

The Director updated the Board on the recent flu clinics that are completed.

Dr. Ficociello motioned to adjourn at 6:10 p.m., Ms. Sabounjian second.

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.
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Recording: She%y Newhouse, Director of Public Health




